	
Summer Visions


	an editorial by Rabbi Michael Z. Cahana
The Temple is a quieter place these days. Summer months bring a pause to our Religious School and Early Childhood Program. The voices of small children still resonate with our wonderful Summer Days Program, and outdoor summer services remind us of the season. Yet with Shavuot past, our calendar is a bit more bare, and the days a bit more contemplative.

Summer at the Temple has always been an opportunity to begin planning for the next year. But this summer begins a process even more contemplative than most. This summer, we are beginning the process of “Re-Imagining.”

Just as the High Holidays offers each of us the opportunity to objectively examine our lives – to see ourselves as God sees us – so this “Re-Imagine” project offers us the opportunity to objectively examine the role of Education in our congregation. A project of the Rhea Hirsh School of Education at Hebrew Union College – Jewish Institute of Religion, the “Re-Imagine” project asks us to look carefully and objectively at our Religious School and other forums for Jewish Education. In truth, the Religious School is in many ways the heart of our congregation. Our children are the future of Judaism, and if we can instill both knowledge and passion, that future is assured. We strive always for excellence in our education, and we have great success. But there is always more to do, more we can learn in order to teach. The “Re-Imagine” project will allow us to call on national resources to aid us in our goals. It will enable us to investigate some of the “best practices” around the nation and consider how applicable they might be in our community. It will, ultimately, help us to put Jewish education – for adults and for children – at the forefront of our synagogue life.


